September 2021 – August 2022

Recognitions

Dr. Adena Williams Loston recognized as an Education Heroine by the Greater San Antonio After-School All Stars program

The President's e-Newsletter recognized with National Council for Marketing & Public Relations Gold Medallion

The Child Development Center (CDC) assessed by Texas Rising Star (TRS) Assessors and earned the highest level of certification -- a 4-Star Rating

SPC named to the 2022 Most Promising Places to Work in Community Colleges list

Science and Math Summer Academy received Inspiring Programs in STEM Award from Insight Magazine

SPC redesignated as National Center of Academic Excellence in Cyber Defense by the National Security Agency and Homeland Security through 2027

Institutional Advancement & sustainability

SPC awarded over \$8 million in Higher Education Emergency Relief Fund (HEERF) for direct student aid to approximately 5,000 students, and HEERF funds were used for capital improvements and program enhancements.

Title III Grant Administration is on track to complete all goals identified in the grant

Successful completion of three capital improvement projects: Saint Artemisia Bowden Building, William A. Hudgins Health & Wellness Center and the Welding and Auto Collision Center

SACSCOC continued accreditation based on the successful completion of the Fifth Year Interim Review – Off-Campus Instructional Sites

SPC established a Diversity, Equity and Inclusion committee to support college effort to create an equitable and inclusive environment

Academic Success

Health Information Technology was ranked 4th in the nation by Intelligent.com and recognized as "Best in the South"

SPC Vocational Nursing Program partnered with DISABILITYSA as a VaxabilitySTRONG Clinic, sharing information and resources on vaccine safety, benefits and access for the disabled community

Health Sciences created the EKG, Sterile Processing and Distribution, Critical Thinking, Nursing Pathway- Microcredential for students seeking short programs that lead to in-demand marketable skills for high-paying jobs

SPC established a Mexican American Studies Committee

Automotive Technology hosted best job fair they ever had with 26 employers interviewing students

Automotive Technology took first place in Skills USA Quiz Bowl competition and 2nd and 3rd in the speed and skill competitions

Tourism, Hospitality and Culinary Arts received the highest possible American Culinary Federation site evaluator reaccreditation score

SPC participated in the Inaugural Texas HBCU held at Huston-Tillotson that focused on topics surrounding structural problems in higher education and how to better serve students from historically-marginalized communities

SPC demonstrated its flexibility and agility in responding to student and industry needs during the pandemic; various modalities of learning, including virtual and augmented reality, were adopted to influence student success

Health Sciences enhanced the partnership with Methodist Health System by providing opportunities for high school students to participate in paid internships, increasing their marketable skills and job placement assurance

Diagnostic Medical Sonography earned initial accreditation by the Commission on Accreditation of Allied Health Education Programs (CAAHEP) in both Abdominal –Extended and Obstetrics and Gynecology concentrations

Student Success

Military Support Services spearheaded the migration of operations and processes to the ArmylgnitED system on behalf of ACD, maintaining continuity of student services and the processing of Army Tuition Assistance

SPC Darius Martin selected as HBCU Scholar

SPC experienced an approximately 20% increase in graduation applications from Spring 2021 to Spring 2022.

SPC earned highest Admission and Records Tier II Call Efficiency Rating

Community Engagement

Alamo Colleges District Board voted to name the new St. Philip's College Health & Wellness Building in honor of William Allen Hudgins, who contributed nearly 40 years of service to the college and his community

SPC hosted Legacy Day to honor the contributions of Saint Artemisia Bowden, Dr. Clarence Norris, and Coach William Hudgins with ribbon cutting ceremonies for the buildings bearing their names and the Tourism, Hospitality and Culinary Arts building

Student Success & Advocacy Center provided emergency grant funds and a series of Pop-up Food Markets for the college community

CultureFest returned